
 
 
 
 
 
 

                     Justifications From The Cape Palmas High School Alumni Association-USA 

 

Justification For Teacher Hannah Bush’s Memorial Auditorium 

Teacher Hannah Bust was a pioneer and a visionary for Cape Palmas High School (CPHS). She 

was known for her visionary approach to learning. She also possessed a disciplinarian behavior 

that she installed in both the students and faculty of CPHS. She worked tirelessly like any other 

teacher and put in all efforts to maintain growth and development during her years at the school. 

Teacher Bush’s husband, Mr. Joseph Sebastian Bush, served as Principal of Cape Palmas High 

School. Teacher Hannah taught English and Literature to Senior High Students. Her teachings 

have inspired many students who are now making a difference in the lives of others both 

nationally and internationally. Teacher Hannah loves to sing the School’s Ode. She would gather 

the students in the auditorium to sing and practice the School’s Ode. Teacher Hannah, as she was 

known by both students and her peers, earned the respect and admiration of students, faculty, 

parents, and the Alumni Association of CPHS 

 

In 1999, Teacher Hannah mobilized CPHS students living in the United States of America to 

form the Cape Palmas High School Alumni Association-USA (CPHSAA-USA).  She organized 

and facilitated the first meeting held at the home of Mr. & Mrs. Jenkins Cooper. Teacher 

Hannah’s idea brought much enthusiasm to the participants.  The first Convention of the Alumni 

Association was held in September 1999 in the State of Maryland. The Alumni Association in 

the United States of America is extremely grateful to Teacher Hannah Bush for her vison in 

facilitating the establishment of CPHSAA-USA and promoting the growth and development of 

the Cape Palmas High School.  

 

Teacher Hannah Bush deserves the honor of having the CPHS Auditorium named after her 

because of her dedication and commitment to the institution. 

 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 

Justification For Mr. John W. Nagbe Memorial Library 

Mr. John W. Nagbe can best be described as one of the pillars of academic excellence at CPHS. 

As an educator, Mr. Nagbe was held in very high esteem by many, including students, faculty, 

and parents. Having served as instructor, registrar and principal, respectively, Mr. Nagbe’s 

contribution to CPHS is incalculable. While he was best known for his fun-loving disposition, 

Mr. Nagbe was also a disciplinarian who held his students accountable for maintaining high 

standards of excellence. As a math instructor, he leveraged humor and joviality to simplify 

seemingly complex mathematical concepts for the benefit of all students. The influence of Mr. 

Nagbe’s teaching has led many of his students to study math and the natural sciences; some of 

whom are now making meaningful contributions both nationally and internationally. 

 

Mr. Nagbe has contributed immensely to the success of many who passed through the walls of 

CPHS while he served the institution. He was very approachable and took a very keen interest in 

the wellbeing of his students. His service as registrar put him in a very unique position which 

enabled him to identify with his students at a personal level. By so doing, he was able to provide 

mentorship and counseling to many who were facing challenges in their studies. Mr. Nagbe 

maintained those relationships with many of his students long after they had graduated. After his 

retirement and subsequent move to the USA, Mr. Nagbe continued his service to CPHS by 

becoming an active member of CPHSAA-USA.  

 

Mr. Nagbe deserves the honor of having the CPHS Library named after him because of his 

dedication and commitment to the institution. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 

Justification For Bishop Amos Nyema Memorial Teacher’s Lounge 

Bishop Amos Nyema is an astute disciplinarian.  He was best known for his disciplinarian 

comportment towards both the students and faculty of CPHS. He worked tirelessly and 

exhausted all efforts to maintain order and excellent behavior throughout the school. His 

teachings have imparted many students who are now making an immense difference in the lives 

of others both nationally and internationally. Papay Nyema, as he was often called by both 

students and his peers, earned the respect and admiration of students, faculty, parents, and the 

great people of Maryland County. When Oldman Nyema enters the classroom, you would hear a 

pin drop.  

 

Bishop Nyema was always available to help students. He would stay long hours after school in 

the Teacher’s Lounge waiting to help students with homework, provide spiritual advice and 

moral support. Oldman Nyema taught English and literature. Every time you turned around, 

Bishop Nyema was in the teacher’s lounge waiting to help. Bishop Amos Nyema obtained his 

Master’s degree from the United States of America, where he lived and worked for 11 years 

before returning home to Maryland County to teach at his Alma Mater. In 1977, Bishop Nyema 

returned to Liberia because he wanted to help his people and, specifically to impact knowledge 

to future leaders of Harper, Maryland County, Liberia, and the world.   

 

Bishop Amos Nyema deserves the honor of having the CPHS Teacher’s Lounge named after him 

because of his dedication and commitment to the institution. 

 

 

 Respectfully Submitted, 

 

 Augustine Senyon Tatus 

 President 

 CPHSAA-USA, Inc. 

  


